VIKING VALLEY
2023
LEAGUE RULES

The VVHC Sporting Clay League will be organized for 5 to 10 person teams, with the top 5
scores counting. Please limit your registration to 10 people to minimize scheduling conflicts.
An individual may shoot with more than one team in the league. We will use a modified Lewis
Class System. Your team may re-shoot any league shoot if they wish, as long as the re-shoot
occurs before the end of the current league month, and you must use your most recent
score. BHach month’s course gets progressively more challenging. The cost for league shooting
is $22 per 50 sporting clay round.

MISSED SHOOTS MAY BE MADE UP BY TEAMS OR INDIVIDUALS, AND MUST BE
MADE UP BEFORE THE END OF THE CURRENT LEAGUE MONTH. NO
EXCEPTIONS.

League registration cost will be $40 per team. A completed registration form must be filled
out for each team, and must include full names of each registered shooter with a contact
phone number, and email address for the team captain. Score sheets must also be filled out
with first and last names to make sure scores are posted correctly. Only shooters that are on your
team registration are eligible to score for your team. Unregistered shooters (2 max, limit of 10
with a squad) may shoot with the team, but will not count for team scores. Early registration is
appreciated.

If you would like the same shooting schedule each month, please schedule at the beginning of
the season. It’s a great way to plan ahead, and makes it easier for your team to know when
you’re shooting.

e Our spring and summer office hours will be: Monday: 10:00am-7:00pm, Tuesday:
CLOSED, Wednesday-Friday: 10:00am-7:00pm, Saturday: 9:00am-4:00pm,
Sunday: 12:00pm-4:00pm.

e All shooting is by reservation only. Please respect your team and other shooters by
being on time. If your team is not here at the scheduled time and the next group is ready,
they will be allowed to start before you.

Remember, a legal hit is a chip. Dust is not considered a dead bird. You may load only 2
shells in your gun at any time, and load only when you are in a shooting stand. Only one set
of “show me” birds is allowed at each station, so please pay attention. If you do not see a thrown
bird, it is considered a lost bird.

Thanks again, league members. Please help us recruit some new shooters, and we’ll make
every effort to provide the best league shooting opportunities in the area. We look forward
to seeing all of our shooting friends!



